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Mr. President,

It gives me great pleasure to join with others in 

offering you congratulations on your election to the Presidency 

of the General Assembly. Your outstanding qualifications and 

wide experience in diplomacy, international law and United 

Nations affairs will, I know, prove to be of great value at this 

important session.

Your appointment is a we I I - deserved tribute to you and 

also to your country - Pakistan. Last week, the people of Canada 

were delighted to receive the President of Pakistan as a 

distinguished and highly respected visitor. His visit served to 

re-emphasize the excellent relations which Pakistan and Canada 

have always enjoyed.

I also wish to extend a warm welcome to the four new 

members who were admitted to the United Nations last week. In 

Rwanda and Burundi the United Nations played an important role 

in bringing about the transition from trusteeship to independence. 

Canada had the honour of serving on one of the United Nations 

Commissions during the preparatory period. Aided by a common 

bond of language, we now look forward to developing with these 

two countries the same close relationship which links Canada 

with the other French-speaking countries of Africa.
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